
 

 

Council Communication:  20-204 

COUNCIL COMMUNICATION 

 

Number: 20-204 Meeting: May 4, 2020 

Agenda Item: 7 Roll Call: 20-732 

Submitted by: Jonathan A. Gano, P.E., Public Works Director, and 

Steven L. Naber, P.E., City Engineer 

 

 

AGENDA HEADING:   

 

Approving and authorizing the execution of Iowa Department of Transportation (IDOT) Agreement for 

grading and paving of NE 14th Street (U.S. Highway 69) from I-80 to south of Ankeny. 

 

 

SYNOPSIS:  

 

Recommend approval of IDOT Agreement No. 2020-3-044 for grading and paving of NE 14th Street 

(U.S. Highway 69) from I-80 to south of Ankeny. The IDOT will widen NE 14th Street (US 69) to 

four (4) lanes utilizing IDOT funds, at an estimated cost of approximately $17,900,000. A portion of 

the project encroaches within City limits and this agreement provides that: 

o The City will accept ownership and jurisdiction, including future maintenance responsibilities, 

for a new street constructed by IDOT, named E 13th Street, approximately 310 feet in length 

and approximately 450 feet west of NE 14th Street (U.S Highway 69), connecting NE 50th 

Avenue and NE 50th Place.   

o The City will be responsible for the cost of construction, estimated by IDOT at $37,200, related 

to work involving City maintained sewer. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:    

 

Amount:  $37,200 

  

Funding Source:  2020-2021 Operating, Page 215, Des Moines – Sanitary Sewer Maintenance, 

Sanitary Sewer Operations Fund, E101 PW247411 

 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:  

 

 The IDOT is planning to construct a grading and paving project commencing in 2020 and 

lasting through 2022 on NE 14th Street (U.S. Highway 69) from I-80 to south of Ankeny, a 

portion of which is in City limits from north of I-80 to NE 51st Avenue on the west side of NE 

14th Street (U.S. Highway 69) . The project also includes construction of a new City street, E 

13th Street.  

 

 The new section of E 13th Street will be constructed from NE 50th Avenue to NE 50th Place and 

will be maintained by the City after construction. E 13th Street will serve the neighborhood to 

the south with the planned closure of the existing frontage road that is adjacent to NE 14th Street 

(U.S. Highway 69) at NE 50th Place. This improvement is proposed by IDOT to improve safety 

around the intersection of NE 50th Place and E 14th Street (U.S. Highway 69). 
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 IDOT will be the contracting authority responsible for the construction of the project. The 

IDOT will design, bid, and inspect construction of the project in accordance with the project 

plans and IDOT Standard Specifications. The IDOT will maintain traffic during construction of 

this project. 

 

 
 

 

PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION(S):  NONE 

 

 

BOARD/COMMISSION ACTION(S):  NONE 

 

 

ANTICIPATED ACTIONS AND FUTURE COMMITMENTS:  NONE 

 

 

 
For more information on this and other agenda items, please call the City Clerk’s Office at 515-283-4209 or visit the 

Clerk’s Office on the first floor of City Hall, 400 Robert D Ray Drive.  Council agendas are available to the public at the 

City Clerk’s Office on Thursday afternoon preceding Monday’s Council meeting. Citizens can also request to receive 

meeting notices and agendas by email by calling the Clerk’s Office or sending their request via email to 

cityclerk@dmgov.org. 
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